
 
5th Sunday of Easter  

April 29, 2018 

Mass Intentions 
Monday, April 30 

Acts 14:5-18/Ps 115:1-2, 3-4, 15-16 [1ab]/Jn 14:21-26 

 8:00 AM Mass – Harold Lister + 

Tuesday, May 1 

Acts 14:19-28/Ps 145:10-11, 12-13ab, 21 [cf. 12]/ 

Jn 14:27-31a 

 7:00 AM Mass – Gertrude and Doyle Norris + 

Wednesday, May 2 

Acts 15:1-6/Ps 122:1-2, 3-4ab, 4cd-5 [cf. 1]/Jn 15:1-8 

  7:00 AM Mass – No intention scheduled 

Thursday, May 3 

1 Cor 15:1-8/Ps 19:2-3, 4-5 [5]/Jn 14:6-14 

   7:00 AM Mass – No intention scheduled 

Friday, May 4 

Acts 15:22-31/Ps 57:8-9, 10 and 12 [10a]/Jn 15:12-17 

      8:00 AM Mass – Berkemeier/Beery Families + 

Saturday, May 5 

Acts 16:1-10/Ps 100:1b-2, 3, 5/Jn 15:18-21 

            8:00 AM Mass – Patrick Conway Jr. +  

            4:00 PM  Mass – John Puccio (anniv) + 

Sunday, May 6 

Acts 10:25-26, 34-35, 44-48/Ps 98:1, 2-3, 3-4 [cf. 2b]/ 

1 Jn 4:7-10/Jn 15:9-17 

       8:30 AM  Mass – Henry and Vita Till and 

   Monsignor Rick Dierkes + 

       11:30 AM  Mass – People of the Parish 

 

Cathedral’s Alumni Appreciation and Memorial Mass will  

be on Friday, May 4, at 8:00 AM.  Join us to celebrate faith, 

family, and fellowship with our current students and staff.  We 

also will honor and pray for all deceased alumni and will 

welcome the class of 2018 as our new alumni.  A reception in 

Ruggle Hall will follow Mass.   

 

Congratulations to the following boys from Troop 47 who 

received the Ad Altare Dei Emblem: 

Jacob Ridens - Cathedral Parish and School 

Andrew Saulan - Cathedral Parish and School 

Collin Schiermeyer - Cathedral Parish and School 

David Moyer - Cathedral Parish and School 

Isiah Love - Cathedral School and St. Mary Parish 

 

We Could Use Your Help: We would like to purchase the 

Catholic Vacation Bible School Kit “Message Received:  
Hearing God’s Call”.  The cost is $129.00.  VBS will be 

Monday, June 18-Thursday, June 21, 6:00-8:00 PM.  If you 

can help us, call Kitty in the Parish Office at 232-7763.  

 

Online Giving is a convenient way to make your parish 

contributions.  Contact Paula Bokay, 232-7763, for assistance 

in setting up/managing your Online Giving account.  With a 

smart phone, you may go directly to our website, 

www.cathedralsj.org, by clicking on this QR code. 

 

This Coming Week 

Monday, April 30 
9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

6:00-6:50 PM School of Religion – Ruggle Hall 

Tuesday, May 1 

6:00 PM  Decorating Memorial Crosses-Sewing Room 

Wednesday, May 2 

9:00 AM-12:00 PM Sewing & Craft Group–Rectory Basement 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry - Rectory Basement 

Thursday, May 3 

6:30 PM Cantor Rehearsal – Church 

6:00 PM Athletic Banquet - Gym 

7:00 PM Cathedral Choir Rehearsal – Church 

Friday, May 4     
8:00 AM Alumni Appreciation and Memorial Mass 

9:00 AM Bell Choir Concert - Church 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

7:00 PM  PTO Movie Night - Gym 

Saturday, May 5 
3:00-3:30 PM Confessions 

3:30 PM  Rosary 

4:00 PM  Mass 

After Mass Altar Society Selling Memorial Crosses 

Sunday, May 6 
8:00 AM Rosary 

8:30 AM Mass 

After Mass Coffee and Donuts – Ruggle Hall 

  Altar Society Selling Memorial Crosses 

11:30 AM Mass  

After Mass Altar Society Selling Memorial Crosses 

 

 
 

Congratulations and Many Blessings to our Second Grade 

and School of Religion Students who made their First 

Communion on Sunday, April 15! 

 

Our Altar Society needs volunteers to decorate memorial 

crosses on Tuesday, May 1, at 6:00 PM, in the sewing room 

in the Rectory basement (please enter through the Food 

Pantry door).  No experience necessary.  If possible, bring a 

glue gun, glue sticks, and wire cutters. These crosses will be 

sold after the weekend Masses on May 5-6. 

 

Thank you to Coach Dudik and the Bishop LeBlond 

students for the generous donation of food for Cathedral’s 

Food Pantry.  

WEEKLY OFFETORY INCOME 
Monthly Budget Goal $76,166 (included $4000 for reserve) 

   Offetory Aged, Sick & Poor 

Week 1 $12,586.43  $   989.00 

Week 2 $10,971.93   $   302.00  

Week 3 $  9,063.25   $  85.00 

Week 4 $  8,229.75   $   100.00 

Total $40,851.36 $1,476.00  

   

 

http://www.cathedralsj.org/


"I am the true vine, and my Father is the vine grower. He takes away every branch in me that does not bear fruit, 

and everyone that does he prunes so that it bears more fruit." (Jn 15:1-2) 
 

Are you, or someone you know, interested in a Pilgrimage to 

Italy?  Fr. Matt Rotert will be one of the spiritual leaders for 

a Pilgrimage on Nov. 7-16, 2018.  Visit Padua, Venice, 

Verona, & Rome.  Tour includes Masses celebrated at special 

Shrines, a Papal audience, and visits to interesting and famous 

sites.  Contact our Parish Office for an informational 

brochure, or contact “Travel Tyme” at 800-886-2151. 

 

Mary:  Magnificat and Hail Mary Retreat on Wednesday, 

May 9, 9:30 AM-3:00 PM, at Sophia Spirituality Center in 

Atchison, Kansas.  This retreat, led by Sister Thomasita 

Homan, OSB, will provide an opportunity to reflect on Mary’s 

life as given us in Scripture.  Works of art and music relating 

to Mary will be explored, and the Magnificat and Hail Mary 

prayers will be studied. For more information or to register, 

contact www.sophiaspiritualitycenter.org or 913-360-6173. 

 

Ministering to Body, Mind, and Spirit Retreat on Thursday, 

May 10, 1:00-5:00 PM. This workshop is for everyone 

interested in learning how to use the brilliance and wisdom of 

the body's energies for wellness and wholeness. Come and 

learn how to unlock the secrets of this medicine that is a vital 

key to health, vitality, and well-being. When your energies are 

vibrant, so are you, in body, mind and spirit.  $40 fee ($10 non-

refundable deposit). Register by May 4 at 913-360-6173 or 

www.sophiaspoiritualitycenter.org.    

May 25-27 - Spring Garden Retreat:  It’s Planting Time! 

Come spend a weekend at the Abbey sharing in the monastic 

custom of ora et labora (prayer and work).  Spend time 

helping plant the abbey gardens and learn how to separate and 

replant various plants.  There also will be opportunities to 

attend prayer and Mass with the monastic community.  

Room/Meal/Director fees:  $180 single room, $300 double 

room ($150 each).  For more information, contact Abbey 

Guest Center, 660-944-2809 or guests@conception.edu.   

 

The 2018 Catholic Men’s Conference will be on Saturday, 

May 26, 7:00 AM-5:00 PM, at Our Lady of Guadalupe 

Church. Men, please come to this day of spiritual growth and 

inspiration with dynamic speaker/author, Jesse Romero!  Cost 

for conference and box lunch:  $15 in advance, $20 at door.  

For more information or registration, please contact Kevin 

Hummer, 387-7502, or David Hurst, 262-3950. 

 

Father Tom Ludwig invited you to join him on a Pilgrimage 

to Poland and Germany on July 5-16, 2020 (note change in 

dates).  You will walk the steps of St. John Paul II, and see 

the Oberammergau’s Passion Play, which is only performed 

every 10 years.  For an e-file and more information, email 

Father Tom Ludwig at frtom4503@gmail.com or contact 

800-206-8687 or www.pilgrimages.com/frpaulcolling. 

 

 

 

 

CHECK THIS OUT. . . The Good News Of Cathedral  

 Congratulations to Michelle Seufert and Brett Lemmon 

on their marriage here at the Cathedral on April 21! 

 Congratulations to Franta and Betsy Burgess-Majs on 

the birth of their twins, Paul Francis Majs and Magdalena 

(Maggie) Elizabeth Majs on April 29! 

 

Our School and ECC News 

 Thank you to all the participants and to all who 

financially supported our students at the annual Race for 

Education!  Thank you to all the volunteers who helped 

make it a great success.  A special thank you to Jenny 

Burnett and Nancy Ehlert for coordinating the race!  We 

also want to thank Terry Supple and 1
st
 Street Graphics 

for creating another great t-shirt for the event! 

 To recognize all of the hard work the Cathedral athletes 

have put in this year, we will be having an Athletic 

Banquet in the gym on May 3 at 6:00 PM.  There will be 

BBQ brisket and chicken fingers catered by HyVee.  For 

the sides, we will have the 4th, 5
th

, and 6
th

 grade families 

bring a side dish and the 7
th

 and 8
th

 grade families bring a 

dessert.  If you are planning to attend and have not yet put 

in your reservation, please contact Tommy Schoeneck 

ASAP at tschoeneck@cathedralsj.org so he will know 

how much meat to order. 

 Everyone is invited to the PTO’s Movie Night on Friday, 

May 4, featuring the movie “Ferdinand”.  Doors open at 

6:30 PM, movie starts at 7:00 PM. Pizza, popcorn, and 

candy will be available. Bring your own chairs or blankets.   

 Cathedral’s Boy Scout Troop 47 is looking for more boys 

to share the adventure. The Scout program helps kids 

experience a wide range of activities and develop their 

leadership skills.  Boys 5
th

 Grade or older are invited to 

attend summer camp during the first week of July.  For 

more information, you may contact Kevin Ridens at 261-

0722 or RidensKevin@gmail.com. 

 Join the Cathedral Ravens at its first school-age summer 

camp! Children who are 2018-2019 Kindergartners 

through 2018-2019 Fourth Graders are invited to attend 

Mon., May 21-Fri., August 3 (camp will end on Friday, 

one week prior to the week that school starts - date not yet 

released).  Camp hours will be 8:00 AM-4:00 PM in our 

gym.  Campers will be welcomed at the ECC, 6:00-8:00 

AM & 4:00-6:00 PM on camp days at no additional 

charge. Weekly field trips include:  roller skating, MWSU 

Dept. of Conservation Activities, Remington Nature 

Center, Movie Theater, Fun Run, St. Joseph Museums, 

Summer Reading Program with the Downtown Library, and 

a Summer Service Project.  Registration fee is $185. 

Weekly rate is $155, with a 10 week camp commitment. 

Please contact Ashley in the School Office or Kristen or 

Kelly in the ECC Office.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stewardship Makes a Difference… We need students 

(Cathedral or LeBlond) and adults to prepare for the 

Annual Garage Sale to be held at the Knights of 

Columbus Hall.  We need help accepting items on 

Sunday, May 6 through Friday, May 11.  It will be open 

8:00 AM-8:00 PM.  If you can work an hour here or there, 

it would be a tremendous help. Thanks for your 

consideration. 

 Cathedral Cash . . . Have plans for spring cleaning, home 

improvements, or special projects? Use Cathedral Cash 

when shopping for these as well as your everyday needs. 

Purchase/order the card in the west vestibule after our 

weekend Masses, from the School, 232-8486 or 

CathedralCash@cathedralsj.org, or online on the website   

www.shopwithscrip.com.    
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